Congratulations to Dr. José Martínez Hinestroza for receiving a grant of $859,504 from the National Science Foundation’s CAREER 
Dr. José Martínez Hinestroza, Assistant Professor in the Department of Curriculum and Instruction, has been awarded the National Science Foundation’s (NSF) Faculty Early Career Development Program (CAREER) grant. He is the first faculty member in the College of Education to receive a CAREER grant. The CAREER program offers the NSF’s most prestigious awards in support of early-career faculty who exemplify the role of teacher-scholars through outstanding research, excellent education and the integration of education and research. The five-year, $859,504 award, which will support his research “CAREER: Affirming Bilingual Children’s Participation in Mathematics,” is funded by the NSF’s Discovery Research preK-12 program (DRK-12). The DRK-12 supports research in learning and teaching of science, technology, engineering, and mathematics (STEM) by preK-12 students and teachers, through research and development of innovative resources, models and tools. The study will explore ways to counter deficit views that influence teachers’ and researchers’ perceptions of children’s multiple ways of participating as inferior to what is traditionally considered meaningful participation. The research could improve bilingual children’s well-being by helping teachers develop mathematics classrooms where children can participate on their own terms. This project will also equip teachers and preservice teachers with the research capacity to transform their classrooms beyond the project’s duration. These transformations may encourage more bilingual children to pursue careers in the mathematics-related fields in the future.
